SITUATIONAL AWARENESS OF CAMP ATTERBURY AFGAN EVAVCUEES ON GROUND

“Operation Allies Welcome” (OAW)

To all Force Providers, Deployers and RE-Deployers:

“Operation Allies Welcome” — (OAW) at Camp Atterbury (CAIN) is currently supporting
operations for housing and processing Afghan evacuees, and in turn this will impact security
measures on board CAIN for an unspecified amount of time. However, we are confident that
this will only have minimal to no effect on Deployment training and RE-Deployment out-
processing.

One significant change to note is that while OAW is in effect, this will eliminate the options for
deployers (while in Restriction of Movement — RoM camps) to place food orders or have items
delivered (Uber Eats, Door Dash, etc...). It’s in the best interest of the Deployer/RE-Deployer to
bring in food items/snacks and any other necessary items prior to their arrival at CAIN.

Here are some basic guidelines to follow regarding interaction with the Afghan evacuees:

- Do not approach the Afghan evacuees

- Do not interact with the Afghan evacuees

- Keep social distance at all time

- Maintain your ROM status and validation

- Report any incidents to the ROM-CQ staff

- Afghan evacuees are not allowed to enter the RoM camp areas

- You are not authorized to take pictures or videos of the Afghan evacuees



